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First Day Meeting for Worship



10:30 am

First Day School 





10:30–11:15 am
            Wednesday morning Meeting for Worship
   

8:30–9:00 am with GSFS

First Sunday evening Meeting for Worship


6:30–7:00 pm at Stapeley Hall

October 2008         

     Hospitality for October

Sunday, 5th    9:30 am


Breakfast with a Friend—Michael Van Hoy

                       Rise of Meeting

Coffee Hour—Andy Jickling and Ethel Trefsger


           12:00 pm 


Care & Counsel Committee Meeting

Sunday, 12th   9:15 am


Deepening & Strengthening our Meeting (see below)
            Rise of Meeting
            Coffee Hour—Jennifer Cromley/Catherine White

Sunday, 19th
9:15 am


Property Committee Meeting

                        Rise of Meeting
            Monthly Meeting Lunch—the Bansens and Rachel Clark



12:45 pm


Meeting for Business 






            This month’s committee report- GSF School Committee

Sunday, 26th
9:15 am—Arlene Kelly          Covenant Community: An Act of Continuing Co-Creation
 Rise of Meeting

Coffee Hour—Linda Singleton and Libby Marsh
                  Everyone is encouraged to come to the talk given by Arlene Kelly, which is part of the 

                                              weekend retreat on Deepening & Strengthening our Meeting.

                                                  Deepening & Strengthening our Meeting
              Second Sundays of the Month (  9:15 am, in the Social Room  (  September—June

As a meeting community, we are continuing to focus on what the nature of the covenant is, and how it calls us to engage, both with each other and with the world. As a member of our community, you will be glad you got up a little earlier to share and reflect with other members in this vital process of building and strengthening our meeting. Please see the next section for the sharing planned for this meeting.

((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((
DEEPENING AND STRENGTHENING OUR MEETING

Each month while we are in the process of deepening and strengthening our Meeting community, we’ll have a brief report, reading or reflection in the newsletter.  Please give yourself and our Meeting the gift of an extra minute or two to read and reflect on these offerings.

The retreat with the theme Our Meeting as a Covenant Community will be at Green Street on the weekend of October 24-26 as part of the Deepening and Strengthening Our Meeting process. As we prepare for this retreat it seems like a good time to ask some questions of ourselves as members and regular attenders of Green Street Monthly Meeting.
Two perspectives on the meeting as a covenant community:

Community is a safe place precisely because no one is attempting to heal or convert you, to fix you, to change you.  Instead, members accept you as you are.  Your are free to be you, ….free to discard defenses, masks, disguises….free to become you whole and holy self. 




- M. Scott Peck

Membership is costly…it is not just about belonging, feeling accepted, feeling at home (although these may be the things we talk about most often).  It has also to do with being stretched, being challenged, being discomforted…We can never be entirely sure of where the venture will lead us…[but] the one thing we can be sure of is that the process, taken seriously, will call us to change.     - Helen Rowlands

As we prepare for the next meeting on Sunday, October 12, we are asking Friends to think about how these statements may be contradictory and how they may compliment each other. What agreements do we hold as a community?  What are our own thoughts about the agreements we make as members of the meeting?

(((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((((
            Minutes of Monthly Meeting for Business Held Ninth Month 21, 2008
At Green Street Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends, held at 45 West School House Lane, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, on Ninth Month 21, 2008: We gathered at the appointed time of 12:45 pm in worship.  The Clerk read extract #127 from Faith and Practice regarding the conduct of meeting for business.

9-08-1 The Clerk reviewed the agenda with Friends.

9-08-2 The Clerk reported for the Trustees on activities related to the purchase of the adjoining property, which is currently occupied by a Citizens Bank branch (from Germantown Ave. to the meeting house). The owner of the property had passed away and no decisions or activity had occurred for some time. The Meeting had discussed this purchase several years ago with the intent to purchase this land for playing fields or other uses by the school.

There is a renewed interest in this sale and the Trustees are asking for a reaffirmation of the Meeting’s commitment to purchase this property for use by the school. The Meeting would provide part of the capital for purchase and the school would provide more funds. The Trustees would hold the title for the land.

            Friends questioned whether the environmental issues had been clarified, both in terms of  

            abatement and in terms of the purchase price. Questions were also raised about the use of the

            property, how much funding would be needed, the historical status of the bank building and 

            their lease status. 

We found that we had many more questions than answers. We ask the Trustees to explore these issues further, together with the school, and report back to us in detail. We also ask for a review of our minutes from 2002 regarding this matter.

9-08-3 The Clerk reported on bequests from the estates of Jeanne T. Jones ($5,000) and Theresa Moos ($14,000). The Jones bequest has a restriction, which we believe is to assist children of Meeting members to attend Friends schools. A third bequest from the estate of William Rickleffs is in the form of property in Florida, which will be sold. We approve the acceptance of the Rickleffs and Moos bequests. We held over approval of the Jones bequest until we have the actual wording of the restriction.

9-08-4 Jean Prestas reported for the Nominating Committee. The committee is holding a committee day on Tenth Month 5 so that committees can share their work and encourage Friends to identify areas of service.

The committee brought forward the following nominations:


Thomas Hardy as Librarian


David La Fontaine to the Committee on Meeting Structures

We approve these appointments for a three-year term.

9-08-5 Thomas Hardy reported on his initial efforts as Librarian. He has spoken with Rita Varley, PYM Librarian in order to obtain a documented list of books recommended for all Meeting libraries. He has also been rearranging and inventorying the books, looking at expanding access to children’s materials and other books. Thomas requested authorization to sign us up for a Quaker library ListServ, at a cost of $15/year. Friends encouraged the Librarian in his efforts and approved the ListServ membership. Other Friends expressed interest in seeing the list of needed books, both for information and the possibility of donations.

9-08-6 The Treasurer, David La Fontaine, reported that there is a line in our budget to support Friends attendance at conferences and training, but no process to approve use of these funds. He recommends that a committee, perhaps Care and Counsel, be given responsibility for caring for these requests. Friends suggested that requests that support Meeting needs, such as Clerking workshops, be given higher priority. We ask Care and Counsel to consider this responsibility and the needed process and guidelines and report back to us. We also ask that they review any current requests for support.

9-08-7 Margie Felton asked that the Meeting consider moving the Twelfth Month Meeting for Business from the third Sunday to the second. This is to make room for the Christmas program and brunch, which would most likely occur on the third Sunday. We approved this change.

9-08-8 Allan Walters reported for the Property Committee on their evaluation of the roof. There have been several areas that required repair and several other areas of concern. This prompted them to take a deeper look at the roof as a whole. The committee has received estimates from various companies for several options. The current roof is at least 30 years old. 

The best estimates have been from Apple Roofing. The original estimates were for 30 and 50 year roofs, with negligible differences in cost. They have now received estimates from Apple for a 50 year roof and a “Grand Manor” lifetime roof. The estimates are $66,000 and $79,000 for each. This does not include the flat roof over the dining room.

The committee is asking for approval for proceeding with replacement of the roof in Twelfth Month, while the school is on vacation. The committee would choose from the current estimates balancing the needs and costs. The Treasurer reported that there were adequate funds available for this project. We authorized the Property Committee to proceed with the roof replacement, up to the amount of $80,000. We ask the committee to report back to us on the progress and any notable issues. 

9-08-9 The Clerk reported that we have received a thank you letter from Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting for our contribution of $1,500.

9-08-10 A Friend raised a concern that we consider electronic distribution of our newsletter. We asked our Meeting Secretary and Treasurer to consider and explore this option.

The minutes were approved as read. We adjourned then to meet again at the appointed time, Tenth Month, 19. 


Sharon Mullally, Clerk


TylaAnn Burger, Recording Clerk

Present: Shirley Bansen, Richard Bansen, William Bertholf, Richard Betts, TylaAnn Burger, Doris Clinckscale, Susan Christian, Eric Corson, Elizabeth Cunningham, Robert Dockhorn, Margery Felton, James Glackin, Thomas Hardy, David La Fontaine, Hewitt Malone, Sharon Mullally, Jean Prestas, Ethel Trefsger, Margaret Walters, Allan Walters.

Attenders: Mary Joy Benson

Meeting Secretary: Gail Woodbury

                                                         About our F/friends

 (News and announcements of concern to the Meeting)

Strengthening our Meeting Retreat at Green Street Monthly Meeting 

On October 24th - 26th, Green Street will be hosting Radnor Meeting and Haddonfield Meeting’s traveling friends for the second retreat of the Strengthening Our Meeting process. In addition to our own traveling friends (Elizabeth Cunningham, Cynthia Jones, Tom Hardy, David La Fontaine and Sharon Mullally), two or three other of our members can participate in the full weekend, which is focused on the meeting as a covenant community. We are all invited (and encouraged) to come listen to Arlene Kelly who is speaking and leading the Meeting in a session at 9:15 am on Sunday.
Nominating Committee Plans Committee Fair.

On Sunday, October 5, during hospitality after meeting for worship, the Nominating Committee will host a Committee Fair in the Shoemaker Dining Room. It will be a light-hearted and informative event in which all committees of the meeting are invited to present themselves. This will give all members and attenders an opportunity to learn about these important components of our community, and the opportunity to register interest in participating in their work. We encourage everyone to be there.
Request from the Contributions to Others Committee

The Contributions to Others Committee is seeking input from Friends as to what organizations the committee should consider supporting when giving out their funds. Please give your suggestions to Eric Corson at 215-843-5651 or ecorson@afsc.org (Editorial note: Friends, Eric suggests doing it sooner, rather than later, as the committee is meeting in October at a presently unknown date.)

Peace and Social Concerns Committee to sponsor documentary evenings.

P & SC will sponsor, once a month on a Saturday, a film forum with good documentaries, time for discussion afterward, with popcorn, cider and child care. The time will be 7:30 - 9:30 pm. The committee hopes that this will be intergenerational and that people will make time for it in their schedules. This is a wonderful way to get to know each other better, reach out to others, and to consider in depth the issues raised in the documentaries. We welcome those interested in the project to join in the planning and the work of it. Please contact JoAnn Seaver, 215 438-6106, joann.seaver@verizon.net
Address change: Michael Dockhorn, 126 W. 139th St., Apt. 5A, New York, NY 10030, 267-237-1116

Addition to Directory: Rachel Clark and Peter Lems, 218 Idell St., Philadelphia, PA 19119. 215-844-5292, Rachel Clark – birdiecalls@yahoo.com, Peter Lems – plems@afsc.org  (Both are attenders.)

Greene St. Friends School’s (GSFS) Fall Fair on October 18 benefits Costa Rica Exchange Program 

The fair is October 18, 11 am – 4 pm. With carnival games, crafts like pumpkin painting and tie-dyeing, homemade baked goods, lunch off the grill, fresh brewed Costa Rican coffee and hot chocolate, not to mention an array of vendors, the Fall Fair has something for everyone. The GSFS Costa Rica Exchange Program is now in its sixth year. Each spring the seventh grade class travels to Costa Rica for 10 days of Spanish language immersion as well as cultural and environmental experiences. Many students in their graduation speeches mention the trip as a pivotal school experience. This year’s seventh grade class has set an ambitious goal: raising $15,000 between now and February 2009 to ensure that every student in the class can go to Costa Rica this spring. The funds also support exchange students from Costa Rica who will be visiting with our eighth graders in November.

Fair Hill Honoring Mary Anne McClintock, Seneca Falls organizer, Saturday, October 18, work day.

Mary Anne McClintock will be remembered at the dedication of a new marker stone at Historic Fair Hill Burial Ground, Saturday, October 18, at noon. The work day begins at 10 am. McClintock was one of the five organizers of the historic Seneca Falls Convention of 1848. For information, visit www.fairhillburial.org or call 610-639-7859.

From Russ Endo, Reflections on Namibia and Friends Education.

(Editorial note: Wilderness Safaris is the name of the organization that the Endos used for their trip to Namibia. The original was addressed to the head of a Friends School and far too long for the newsletter. If you would like a complete copy, please let me know.)

“Beginnings: you can never know where you are going to, unless you know where you are coming from….” from the Wilderness Look Book  
What struck me the most—I tried to converse with guides and staff and administration—is the congruence in goals and aspirations between the ideas of Friends education and of Africa wildlife conservation. Both are “stewardship” as both treasure and develop something tangible and spiritual (real people and real nature and an idea of learning and an idea of valuing an other) that may be described by a dynamic of change embraced by knowledge/discernment and learning and an openness to being institutionally changed (both are “risky businesses” as it’s stewardship that keeps things stable, but if there’s too much stability, there’s no vibrant growth, no learning either, so both are a kind of stewardship managing risk, and with lions and lionesses nearby one doesn’t need too much more of a manifestation of risk in Africa!).  Especially in hard, beautiful Namibia (10 inches of rainfall per year with the oldest, largest desert in the world, with conservation as part of its 18 year old Constitution) with its on-going background of apartheid stratification and remnants of economic and structural disparity (approximately half the land owned by white farmers and the other half, tribal communities, living in larger economic struggle) a constant reminder of the onus for risk-calculated change and treasuring of people and wildlife.

The many incorporated journeys (interrelated with so many different tribal peoples with different perspectives and inspirations) seems to have transformed and developed Wilderness’s understanding of its conservation of wilderness, leading recently to a program of Children in the Wilderness to provide good role-modeling to dysfunctional societies and countries, teaching children, educating them about HIV, providing schooling, job training and then hiring them (focusing first on the orphans). On a daily level, similar to what students “get” out of a teacher, whether visitor or guide or staff or administrator, is the textured feeling of knowledge and respect and love of something interconnected in community and with something “big” (the big truth), both upfront and distant and different and mysterious. Seems to me that is the feeling one gets when walking the hallways of Friends School!

8/24.  A cosmopolitan moment – after a dinner, staff members of 6 of the 11 or so Namibian tribes engaged in song and dance: for the final song, the drummer called out to sing, “I love my grandmother (drawing into the circle, the “grandmother” (the cook), then “I love my grandfather”(another staff member from another tribe), then “I love my mother,” etc. etc., at the song’s conclusion, “I love my visitor,” embracing in the newly formed village circle, Kenji, whom he drew in to the dance. 

8/26.  Coming full circle.  At the long table of dinnertime (with 4 lionesses and a lion – at their “watering hole” -- about 7 meters behind the back of us) I described Wilmington Friends School and discussed the similarities in Quaker educational stewardship to wilderness conservation to a Wilderness regional director and an US Aid Officer. [The director’s eyes lit up when I said, “Wouldn’t it be great if an orphan became a guide, a steward of the earth?]. 

8/29. On a hill, I saw Bushman/San People drawings (carved 2000-6000 years ago); a Bushman’s hand coming out of a lion’s tale, a drawing thought to have been carved by the Bushman shaman. That Bushman shaman sure had his journey changed by nature. Seems to me this kind of transformation is what happens when one is respectful and most open to the force of love and understanding which occur in service learning etc. and in a responsible/responsive relationship to nature/ the Other.

Fair Hill Fall Book Drive

Friends are invited to bring in new and gently used books for children, PreK-8th grade, at Fair Hill elementary schools in North Philadelphia. Many of the children who play and garden in the historic Quaker burial ground are first generation English speakers with no English books at home. Green Street Meeting maintained the historic burial ground for many years and continues today to support its outreach and education programs through Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting. A contribution box is in the social room for donations. For more information, visit www.fairhillburial.org, or call 215-870-8348.

Friends Delegation Travels to India

In November, nine Friends, convened by the India Friends Working Group of PYM, will travel to Bhopal, India, to answer the request from India Friends: "We want to learn more about Quakerism." They will join Friends World Committee for Consultation in offering workshops and performances; attend Mid-India Yearly Meeting and Bhopal Yearly Meeting; meet Gandhian practitioners; visit local schools; learn about villagers' and women's self-help groups; meet people who survived the 1985 Union Carbide gas leak in Bhopal; and generally learn from and share with Friends there. One seat remains for the delegation. Would you like to fill it? Contact: Viv Hawkins at FriendViv@yahoo.com. 

What are Russian and Georgian Friends doing while their countries are at war?

After war broke out, Moscow Monthly Meeting adopted a minute calling on "all believers in South Ossetia, Georgia and Russia to pray for peace and to surmount their mutual enmities." The Quaker Worship Group in Tbilisi, Georgia's capital, is aiding refugees. (See www.fwccworld.org.) Friends from Friends House, Moscow, are visiting Tbilisi, translating Quaker literature into Georgian and supporting a Moscow center for people from the Caucasus, often targets for violence and discrimination. (See http://fhm.quaker.org/) Patricia Stewart, who worked at Friends House, Moscow this summer with a

minute for religious service from Central Philadelphia Meeting, would be happy to visit Meetings to report further on what Friends are doing in the former USSR. Write pkss703975@aol.com.

                                        [[[[[[[[[[[[
                     The Tenth Query on Stewardship of the Environment

Is the Meeting concerned that human interaction with nature be responsible, guided by a reverence for life and a sense of the splendor of God's continuing creation?

Are the decisions of the Meeting and its committees relating to the uses of property, goods, services, and energy made with sensitivity toward the environmental impact of those choices?

How does our Meeting learn about environmental concerns and then act in the community on its concerns?

How am I helping to develop a social, economic, and political system which will nurture an environment which sustains and enriches life for all?
Am I aware of the place of water, air, and soil in my life? Do I consider with care the necessity of purchasing substances hazardous to the environment? Do I act as a faithful steward of the environment in the use and disposal of such hazardous substances?
Do I choose with care the use of technology and devices that truly simplify and add quality to my life without adding an undue burden to essential resources?
                                        [[[[[[[[[[[[                         

                                             News and Announcements

(Friends, if you want a copy of an announcement, please let me know and I will make one for you. Please do not take it from the bulletin boards and therefore deny the knowledge to other Friends.)
Neighborhood Interfaith Movement (NIM) Offers Interfaith Discussion Group

NIM is offering an interfaith discussion group of Eckhart Tolle’s book, A New Earth on October 7 at 10:15-noon in the community room of the Lovett Library on Germantown Ave. Tolle states his aim is not to tear down existing religions or start a new one, but to present his vision of a  “new earth” when humans enter into a shared consciousness of and with the Divine. If you are interested in attending, please call NIM at 215-843-5600, press 0 and leave a message with Adia. For questions, call Linda Brunn at the same number, extension 127. 

Young Adult Friends retreat at Burlington Meeting House, October 10-12

Come connect with other Young Adult Friends (18-35) and envision the community, events and support you would like to build. We will join other Friends for the annual Woolman Lecture at 3 pm Sunday at the Burlington Meeting House. For more information, contact PYM Young Adult Friends Coordinator Sadie Forsythe, 215-241-7075, sadief@pym.org, or www.pym.org/education/yaf
Little Egg Harbor Celebrating 300th Anniversary on Saturday, October 11.

Little Egg Harbor Meeting (NJ) will celebrate its 300th anniversary Saturday, October 11. They will begin with Meeting for Worship at 10:30 am, followed by a luncheon at noon. At 1:30, there will be a lecture, “From Vanity and Folly to Truth and Righteousness: Travels with Little Egg Harbor Quakers over Three Centuries.” Throughout the 18th century and well into the 19th, Little Egg Harbor was a leading center of Quakerism and produced some distinguished ministers. All Friends are warmly invited to come and share in the celebration. The meeting house is on Route 9, Main Street, in Tuckerton, NJ. For information call Gary Nisley (clerk) at 609-296-1135 or Charlotte Ford Spillane at 732-349-6808.

Historian Speaking on John Woolman, on Sunday, October 12.

Historian and author Thomas P. Slaughter will speak on "The Beautiful Soul of John Woolman" at 3 pm Sunday, October 12, at Burlington Meeting House, 340 High Street, Burlington NJ. The event is free, sponsored by the John Woolman Memorial Association. In a newly published biography of Woolman, Thomas Slaughter calls him "a great moral leader in America's founding era, whose universal humanitarianism can be a model for our spiritually fissured world." There will be an informal reception and book signing after the lecture. For information, call 609-267-3226 or www.woolmancentral.com.

Quaker Quest Consultation Day is October 25

Quaker Quest, the successful inreach/outreach program that began six years ago in Great Britain, has come to Philadelphia Yearly Meeting. The Quaker Quest Working Group is planning an all-day event, Quaker Quest Consultation Day, to provide information and guidelines for Monthly Meetings to utilize the program. It will be on Saturday, October 25, from 9:30 am to 4:30 pm at the Fourth and Arch Street Meeting House in Philadelphia. Friends will learn about Quaker Quest from one of its developers, experience sample portions of a typical Quaker Quest session, and receive information about how to begin their Meetings' Quaker Quest journeys. Registration material was sent to Meetings in September. Come and learn how Quaker Quest can help us deepen our own faith while reaching out to others.

American Friends Service Committee (AFSC) Annual Public Gathering, Saturday, November 8.

Gwen Ifill, moderator and managing editor of "Washington Week" and senior correspondent for "The NewsHour with Jim Lehrer," will deliver the keynote address at the AFSC’s Annual Public Gathering. It starts at 1:30 pm. at the Fourth and Arch Street Meeting House in Philadelphia. Gwen Ifill will bring a wealth of reporting and broadcasting experience to her analysis of the 2008 Presidential election. Following her presentation, AFSC will present two panel discussions at 3:30 pm at the Holiday Inn across the street from the meeting house. These events are free and open to the public.

Bible Association Annual Lecture Saturday, November 15, at 7 pm
Tom Etherington of Mullica Hill Meeting (NJ) will speak on "The History of the English Bible" at the Magill Library of Haverford College. Bibles from the collection of the Bible Association of Friends in America will be on display. A dinner will precede the lecture; for details please contact Charlotte Lippincott at clmood@aol.com. Haverford College is located at 370 Lancaster Ave., Haverford, Pa.

November 15 Meeting on Worship and Ministry

On November 15, the PYM Meeting on Worship and Ministry will meet from 9:30 am to 3:00 pm at Chestnut Hill Meetinghouse, located at 100 E. Mermaid Lane in Philadelphia. This meeting is one of two semi-annual meetings for worship, business and fellowship. We meet to hear how the Spirit is moving among us in our Meetings, to gather our reflections for passing on to the Yearly Meeting, and to recruit volunteers to help with worship in our Annual Sessions. We seek to serve as a link between weekly waiting worship of the faith community and the Yearly Meeting as a whole. Invitations are sent to clerks of Worship and Ministry Committees at Monthly Meetings; the sessions are open to everyone who is interested in worship and ministry. For more information, contact your Worship and Ministry clerk, or e-mail WM@pym.org (Or talk to Gail Woodbury, your meeting secretary.)

Pendle Hill offers four fall Tuesday evenings on Justice Issues. 

October 14 - "Cruel and Unusual" (2006), a challenging film which profiles five gender-variant people and their experiences in and out of prisons, will be featured. 

October 21 - Christopher Densmore, director of Friends Historical Library at Swarthmore College, will present "Crossing Borders for Freedom: Free Blacks, Quakers, and the Underground Railroad." 

November 11 - Tom Head, professor of economics and international studies at George Fox University, will speak on "Envisioning a Moral Economy." 

November 18 - Pat Clark, director of the criminal justice program in the Newark (NJ) office of the American Friends Service Committee, will discuss what healing justice could look like in the U.S.A. 

Pendle Hill is located at 338 Plush Mill Road, Wallingford, Pa. Each event takes place 7:30-9:00 pm in the Barn and is free and open to the public. www.pendlehill.org or contact Walter Sullivan, wsullivan@pendlehill.org, 610-566-4507 or 1-800-742-3150, x160
Quaker Arts Conference is being hosted by Pendle Hill, October 25

The Fellowship of Quakers in the Arts is holding its annual Quaker Arts Conference on Saturday, October 25, at Pendle Hill in Wallingford PA. The Conference is 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and will feature: * An art show open to the public. Quaker artists are invited to submit their work!* Hands-on workshops on painting, historical impersonation, photography, self-publishing, autoharp, historical fiction writing, self-expression, knitting and more. * Live performances. * A luncheon and a day of fellowship with Quaker artists and art enthusiasts! To register, or for more information, contact Conference Coordinator Elke Muller at maureenelke@verizon.net or (215) 271-6476.

Workshops at Pendle Hill

For more information about any of these weekends, call Pendle Hill at (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 3, or visit www.pendlehill.org. Matching scholarships are available; please ask. 
(Editorial comment: Due to space limitations, only the titles of workshops are listed. Please see either the September newsletter or the postings on the bulletin board for detailed explanations.)

October 10-12, Youth Workers Training Retreat 
October 19-23, Just North of Slavery: the African-American Experience in Southeast Pennsylvania 

 October 24-26, Designing Your Creative Future: Thinking Beyond Games with Balls, Fish, Grandchildren and Passports. A program on career and creative-retirement planning. 

October 24-26, Walt Whitman’s Democratic Spirituality 

October 31-November 2, Inquirers’ Weekend: An Introduction to Quakerism 
October 31-November 2, Called to Lead: The Servant-Leadership Model 
November 7-9, Joyful, Quakerly, and Carbon Neutral with Patricia McBee
November 9-13, Holding in the Light, Framing the Sacred: Photography in the Digital Age 

November 9-13, Envisioning a Moral Economy with Tom Head

November 14-16, Clerking: Serving the Community with Joy and Confidence with Arthur Larrabee

November 28-30 Finding Our Way Home: An Advent Pilgrimage to New Beginnings 

Job Opening at Philadelphia Yearly Meeting: Web Content Manager

Part-time position (20 hours/week) supports the staff and volunteers of PYM in making use of our current website based on weblog software.  Work includes website maintenance, new-user training and collaborative work with website management team.  Please visit our web site (www.pym.org ) for the full job descriptions and application process or contact Ginny Connolly, Human Resources Coordinator, humanresources@pym.org or 215-241-7225. 

Humor Corner: A Plain-Dress Punxsutawney Pete?
Normally, Groundhog Day is observed in Second Month, which the world calls February. But the Philadelphia Yearly Meeting newsletter once noted that Friends have their own definition of a Quaker ground hog: "Comes out on Labor Day and sees nine months of committee meetings ahead."
From the Meeting Secretary: “For you did not receive the spirit of slavery to fall back into fear, but you have received the Spirit of sonship. When we cry, ‘Abba, Father’ it is the Spirit himself bearing witness with our spirit that we are children of God.”   Romans 8:15-16 (RSV)

With appropriate translation, that is a very basic Quaker belief.  So, what does it mean that you are a child of God? How do we live that out in lives? In our relationship with others? Knowing that they too are children of God?
The submission deadline for the November newsletter is 12:00 noon on Tuesday, October 21.
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